
MINUTES 
PROFESSIONAL EDUCATION COUNCIL 

 Wednesday, May 13, 2015– 3:30 pm 
GRH 3073 

 
Voting Members Present:  Sam Evans, Chair, Katie Algeo, Janet Applin, Lauren Bland, Jeff Bright, Fred Carter, 
Miwon Choe, Kathy Croxall, Huiqiang Zheng (for Kelly Conroy) , Lynn Hines, Marguerita Desander (for Gary 
Houchens), David Lenoir, Kerrie McDaniel, Carl Myers, Christina Noel, Alex Poole, Beth Pyle, Tom Richmond 
Advisory Members Present:  Candace Rogers 
Guests:  Sylvia Dietrich, Danita Kelley 
 
Consideration of the Minutes from the April 8, 2015 meeting  
Minutes can be found on the CEBS Main Web Page – (click on Faculty & Staff and then Meetings Minutes and Agendas). 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Office of Teacher Services - CEBS 
 
▪Candidates Completing Requirements for Admission to the Professional Education Unit April 9, 2015 to May 13, 2015 
Fred Carter presented and made a motion to approve seconded by Alex Poole.  The motion passed. 
 
▪Student Teacher Candidates List for Fall 2015 
Fred Carter presented and made a motion to approve seconded by Beth Pyle.  The motion passed. 
 
Potter College of Arts and Letters  
 
Department of Modern Languages 
It was agreed to address the following two proposals together: 
▪Revise a Program, 609 – Major in Arabic 
▪Revise a Program, 624 – Major in Chinese 
  Huiqiang Zheng presented.  Dr. Evans stated that after speaking with EPSB, it may not necessary to include a literacy   
  course in the professional education component.  There was a Poole/Bland motion to approve/second.  After a few  
  questions, the motion  passed. 
    
Department of English 
▪Revise a Program, 561 – Major in English for Secondary Teachers 
 David Lenoir presented.  There was a Myers/DeSander motion to approve/second.  The motion passed. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Informational items: 
1) Dr. Evans wants the Council members to think about whether we should develop a major in secondary education for 
those programs that have 30 or more hours in professional education.  This would be similar to SkyTeach. 
2) The next on-site visit for CAEP (formerly NCATE) will be 2018.  Jackie Pope-Tarrence will be contacting the different 
departments soon. 
3) KTIP and PEGS – student teaching requirements changing. 
 
Announcement: 
Beginning fall 2015 semester, there will be a graduate student tuition discount for KY P12 educators.  The first three 
hours, any term or semester, will be $495, any beyond three hours will be $295.  There will be a big drive to get the word 
out about this and Dr. Evans encouraged Council members to spread the word. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m. 
 
 
       Susan Krisher, Council Secretary 


